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Honorable Senator Cris Dush 
25th District 
 
Senate Box 203025 
Harrisburg, PA 17120-3024 
 
May 2, 2025 
 
Re:   April 23, 2025, Correspondence 
 
Dear Senator Dush, 
 
This correspondence is in response to your request for information regarding the 
proposed closures of SCI Rockview and Quehanna Boot Camp. As stated in my 
opening remarks at the April 15, 2025, public hearing, the Department would   
address concerns raised during the hearings either in our final report or other 
appropriate forums.  
 
Following the public hearings, the Department began drafting responses to provide 
information to significant common themes raised at the hearings. We anticipate 
publishing those responses and supporting documentation during the week of May 
5, 2025.  
 
I anticipate that these responses will answer some of your questions, while the final 
report will address the remainder when issued. If you have additional questions 
after you have reviewed the responses and would like to schedule a meeting, 
please let me know. 
 
 

 
Regards,  
 

 
 
Dr. Laurel R. Harry, Secretary 
Pennsylvania Department of Corrections 
 
 


